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OIAD-3189 

25 July 2023 
 

 
 

 
   
Tēnā koe  
 
Thank you for your request to the Department of Conservation, received 05 July 2023, in which 
you asked: 
 

I request the following information on the $15 million extra spend on the new Punakaiki 
Visitor Centre. 

1. A breakdown of the original budget. 
2. A breakdown of the additional costs. 

 
We have considered your request under the Official Information Act 1982.  Your questions 
and our responses are below. 
 
For context, Punakaiki is a key site for West Coast tourism. The Pancake Rocks and 
Blowholes are a popular short-stop visitor destination attracting hundreds of thousands of 
visitors annually. In 2008, 213,000 people visited the Pancake Rocks and by 2018 visitor 
numbers had increased to 511,000. This increase put significant pressure on dated facilities 
including the Paparoa National Park Visitor Centre. 
 

1. A breakdown of the original budget. 
 

In November 2018 the then Minister for Regional Development Hon Shane Jones announced 
funding of $25.6m for the redevelopment of Dolomite Point, focussed on improved visitor 
facilities and visitor experience. This investment by the Government recognised Punakaiki’s 
importance to the visitor economy of the West Coast. In addition, DOC contributed $2.15 
million to the work of the Dolomite Point Redevelopment Project.   
 
DOC is leading this project on behalf of key partners including Te Rūnanga o Ngāti Waewae 
and the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment. Other key stakeholders include the 
Punakaiki community, Waka Kotahi, Buller District Council, and Development West Coast. 
 
The original capital budget for the project, developed from a concept drawn up for Dolomite 
Point and the Punakaiki settlement, was $25.6m including scoping, planning, design, 
consenting, and delivery work.  

 








